
MONTHLY MEETING REMINDER 

Meetings are the second Wednesday of each month at the Venice Community Center. Light refresh-

ments are served at 11:00 am. The announcements start at 11:30 am. 

 

Guest speakers in August will be:  The Sarasota Memorial Hospital candidates will join us for their views 

on how they want to impact the board. 

Our next meeting is August 14, 2024, 11 am-1 pm at the Venice Community Center, 326 

S. Nokomis Ave.              
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Sarasota Republican Candidate Rally 2024 

Jim Coler, constitutional candidate for 

Charter Review Board District 3, 

shows “Mac” Maclary’s Trump shirt to 

visitors and gives Conni Brunni a 

chance to join in from the next table. 

Letsgowithcoe.com is Alexandra 

Coe’s theme for this campaign run 

for the Board of County Commis-

sioners in District 1. Her table was 

busy with people stopping in to talk 

or get a piece of chocolate.  

Conni Brunni running for State 

Committeewoman has been in 

Republican politics since she 

was 18. She and Scott met at a 

Young Republican meeting, and 

they will celebrate 42 years of 

Republican marriage bliss soon. 

The RPOF depends on her to be 

a liaison between them and 

county clubs. Having the support 

of the voters is her goal to do 

her best for all of us.  

Michelle Pozzie gave a 

heartfelt and rousing can-

didate speech, and the 

cheers and whistles 

rocked the house. She will 

storm Tallahassee when 

she wins the House seat.  

Senator Rick Scott stopped in 

and talked to the young Repub-

licans and answered a few 

questions from people who 

stopped him who were at the 

rally.  

Ron Cutsinger, County Commissioner of 

District 5 was seen ambling the aisles at 

the rally. He has no opponent for the elec-

tion. Joe Neunder candidate for State 

Committeeman brought his sons to invest 

in their future conservative lives. That’s 

what dads do. 

Dad joke: When a FL House representative  

says he stands on his record, he means that 

literally—to keep you from checking it.  

Doctors Tamzin Rosenwasser and 

Stephen Guffanti had a busy day 

talking to curious attendees about 

their views and intentions for the 

Sarasota Hospital Board election. 

They want to keep SMH a public 

hospital to benefit the community not 

the pockets of private investors. 

Thomas Babicz met many America First voters 

who liked his message of normalcy for the 

school board.  He emphasized the importance 

of financial responsibility, too. Allyx Young 

helped greet and hand out information for 

Thomas. 

Tanya Parus and Mary Flynn O’Neill spoke to Raj Doraisamy on Patriot.TV about their run for the 

Sarasota Memorial Hospital board. 

Patti Robert-

son listened to 

an interview 

with Patriot.TV 

that Thomas 

Babicz did. 

The FBI didn’t show, so we felt 

safer with the Minutemen at 

the rally. 

The Sarasota Republican Candidate 

Rally featured many of our endorsed 

candidates and some from Manatee 

County. The vendors sold lunches and 

provided free pie in four flavors. (Go for 

the free pie.) Trump Girl had lots of 

bling and t-shirts to buy. 

This is an important election on August 

20. We need your time and donations. 

The grassroots are being overfertilized 

by the establishment BS. With your 

help we can clean out the garden and 

Make America Great Again. 

Hello AFSWFLC Membership, 

It is August 2, and many of you are waiting with bated breath for the August edition of the AFSWFLC 
Newsletter.  The AFSWFLC Newsletter staff already has this month’s newsletter in the can ready to 
be published, but this month’s membership meeting being on August 14 (still the second Wednes-
day of the month) it seemed forever from the first of the month normal publishing date. So it was de-
cided to publish the full newsletter this coming week, closer to the membership meeting. 

To keep you entertained and up-to-speed with Sarasota County events in the interim, the newsletter 
staff put together this Special-Edition newsletter to tide you over until next week. 

There are a lot of things happening for the AFSWFLC. For instance, we have an office to centralize 
our efforts for the upcoming primary, but to also provide a location for all our questions and member-
ship needs in our ramp up planning for November. Take a look below at our office location pictures. 

Both of the Primary and General Elections are so-o-o-o-o-o-o important, and we need all hands on 
deck to fulfill all the ways we are making a difference for the grassroots community. There are also 
events taking place before our new delayed newsletter publish date that all of us need to be aware 
of and partake in. 

You know our caucus is making a difference when people from across Sarasota County and beyond 
are taking notice in what we, as a group, are doing at the grassroots level where all our representa-
tives should be focused. But alas, some of our politicians have grown too big for their britches and 
now answer to an elitist group with no interest in what we are doing in our community and neighbor-
hoods. They need to be replaced and the time to do that is in the upcoming primary.  

Our AFSWFLC Voter Guide is out on the street now, and if you don’t have a copy, please email us 
at mail@amercafirstSWFLC.org and we will send a copy to you ASAP, or you can venture to our 
website at www.americafirstswflg.org and not only download a voter guide, but also be able to re-
search our endorsed candidates and find out more about them, even take your guide into the polls. 

Please continue to work for our quality candidates who are ready to go forth and represent us in 
ways candidates haven’t paid attention to the grassroots in a long time. 

We are taking back the grassroots and YOU are such an important part of it. 

Be proud of your grassroots and the AFSWFLC. It is hard to be humble when you are an America 
First Conservative.  

Behind every successful candidate is a supportive staff of workers. Thomas had three of the best in 
his wife Barbara Babicz, Patti Robertson, and Allyx Young. A good time happened with so many 
people to converse with. Thomas is such a quality candidate, and he excelled in rubbing elbows with 
some of his opposition. Sarasota County would be well served with Thomas Babicz. Help him get 
his name and message out to the masses and let him make a significant impact upon Sarasota 
County’s School Board. 

UPCOMING SPECIAL EVENTS 

School Board meeting. Aug. 6, 1960 Landings Blvd., Sarasota 34231. The meetings are open to the public.  

Back-to-School Sales Tax Holiday A two-week sales tax holiday will take place from July 29, 2024, to August 

11, 2024, exempting certain school-related items from sales tax. 

Meet the Candidates Night on 8/6/2024 at 6 pm.  South Venice Civic Ass’n, 720 Alligator Dr., Venice  34293 

The America First Southwest Caucus had representation at the Republican  

National Convention in  Milwaukee, Wisconsin, on July 15th through the 18th 

with our own Clayton Taylor garnering national media attention. 

Great job Clayton! You did us proud - National Attention - WOW!!! 

The AFSWFLC now has an office, which is located on 

the island at 1101 Tamiami Tr. So., Suite 102, in the 

Koworx offices. You will see the big sign on the door. 

Hours are 10 to 2, Monday - Saturday and by special 

appointment. Call 941-310-5587.  
 

If you can, please volunteer in two hour increments. 

It's easy, fun and you meet the nicest "weird" people. 

Come in to pick up yard signs and candidates' flyers.  

AFSWFLC  
has an office! 

mailto:mail@americafirstswflc.org
http://www.americafirstSWFLC.org

